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GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING

Monday, March 19, 2012
Meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m. by Pres. David Keller
Opening Prayer led by Chaplain Nat Chavez.

Pledge of allegiance led by life time member Louis Pish.

Welcome new members & guests:
The following new members & guests were introduced: Joey Groff, Jr., son of Joe E. Groff, Sr. & helped with the WGD for several years and is returning to the parish; Everett Elstak, Jr., son of Everett Elstak, Sr.; and Martin Rodriguez.

Monthly Birthday List:
Names of all 18 members with March birthdays were read and those present were honored with a round of “Happy Birthday.”  The most senior member was Augustine Cantu (age 78) and the youngest member was Mike Raign (age 52).

Introduction of the cooking team:
Don Jungman and his crew, John Donnellan, Homer Fetzer, Ike Eisenmeger, Ben Olenick, Bennie De Los Santos, Elizandro De Los Santos and Mike Lutz, were introduced and thanked for a well prepared and delicious meal of sausage, beans, potato salad, coleslaw and dessert.

Minutes of the previous meeting:
The minutes of the February 20, 2012 SLMC General Membership Meetings were presented online by Secretary Mike Raign. The minutes were approved as presented.

Club Correspondence:
Secretary Mike Raign presented several pieces of mail which were made available for reading and are noted at the end of this report.

Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s report was presented by Treasurer Greg Shean and is attached hereto.  The upcoming April meal will be a Mexican plate prepared by Oscar Uresti and his crew.

Guest Speaker: none
Reports of Appointive Officers:
•
Budget & Finance - Larry Ridder had no report.

•
Chaplain - Nat Chavez asked for 15 volunteers to assist with the Stations of the Cross on Friday, March 23, 2012 at 6:30 p.m.

•
Inventory Control - Rico Silvas reported that he purchased two long shank locks, cleaned out old items and took an inventory of equipment.  Rico thanked Russell Phillips and Larry Dryer for setting up the new storage unit.

•
Procurement - Russell Phillips reported writing numerous checks for WGD items.

•
Membership - Everett Elstak reported that there are 239 active members, including 10 new members and 44 lifetime members.

Reports of Standing Committees:
•
Communications - Peter Rangel reported that he is taking directory photos of new members.

•
Webmaster - John Hardin reported updating the website with meeting announcements, menu and minutes, as well as the 2012 WGD program.  John had to resize 2010 WGD photos to be uploaded to the website.

•
Christian Services - Wallie Fields was not present and had no written report.  However, David Keller reported that Wallie is using a walker and is recovering from his surgery.  Also, Marvin Berg fractured his heel at home shortly after the WGD.

•
Entertainment - SA Missions ballgame- David Keller has organized a night at the Missions ballgame on June 21, 2012.  Tickets will cost $9.00 each.  Tailgate party will be organized by Greg Shean.

•
Public Relations - James Benavides reported that the church bulletin contained a thank you announcement for WGD desserts and an announcement seeking donation requests for WGD funds.

•
Benevolence - Ralf Meneses reported that SLMC donated $200 for the reception following Fr. John Nolan’s ordination on May 19, 2012.  Ralf also announced that the benevolence committee is now taking requests for contributions from the WGD,
•
Wild Game Dinner - Rico Silvas reported that the next WGD is on March 2, 2013, which is 348 days away.  Rico said the parish building and grounds committee attended this year’s WGD and was favorably impressed.  Financials are still coming in, but this year’s WGD was more successful than last year’s.  Rico thanked Don O’Brien and RC Contreras for their assistance; Mike Raign thanked Rico for his work on the WGD.  Rico asked for lessons learned items in writing and said he would meet with small teams about the lessons learned.

Reports of Special Committees:
•
Scholarship - Alex Flores was not present, but met with the St. Luke Catholic School principal on February 29, 2012, to discuss the scholarship application process.

•
Lifetime - Terry Sparrow (OCC) had no report.

•
Audit - Bobby Margo (OCC) had no report.

Reports of Ad Hoc Committees:
•
Logo Attire Committee - Everett Elstak had no report

•
St. Luke Gym - Matt Mora had no report.

•
Nominations – Terry Sparrow was introduced as the committee chair, along with committee members Alex Flores and Duffy Bowen.  Members are encouraged to express their interest in serving as officers or board members.  The committee will make its report at the April meeting, followed by nominations from the floor.  Elections will be held at the May meeting, with installation of new officers at the June meeting.

Unfinished Business:
•
Breakfast with Fr. Jim – David Keller, Terry Sparrow, Alex Flores and Bobby Margo had breakfast with Fr. Jim on Friday, March 2, 2012.

New Business:
none

Announcements/ comments for the good of the club:
•
David Keller received many positive comments about the placement of the pits and dumpsters for the WGD.

•
Steve Kelly assisted by Don O’Brien led an Irish Toast in honor of St. Patrick’s Day.

Raffle winners were Larry Ridder, Bennie del los Santos, Ike Eisenmenger, Mike Raign and Roy Cazares.

Motion to Adjourn was made by James Benavides and seconded by Russell Phillips.

Closing Prayer was led by Nat Chavez.
Meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.
Correspondence - February, 2012:
Frost Bank Jan. Statement – Larry

Frost Bank Jan. Statement – Rico 

Frost Bank Jan. Statement – Greg 

Frost Bank ACH Deposit ,WGD – Larry

Frost Bank, BevCorp – Greg

Frost Bank Jan. Statement MM account – Larry 

Frost Bank account Debit Card – Rico

Walter Gerlach invoice $3000 – Larry/Rico 

SA Catholic Worker Community, yr. end donation acknowledgment  – Larry

St. Luke Capital Campaign – yr. end donation acknowledgment – Larry 

Friends for Life, End of Yr WGD donation acknowledgment - Larry

Bexar County Detention Ministry, program invitation – Ralf

Catholic Charities news letter – Ralf 

Children’s Bereavement Center, Gala Invitation – Ralf 

Catholic Charities invitation to Award Dinner- Ralf

Seton Home Valentine card – Ralf 

I Care SA – thank you – Ralf

Leon Valley Storage - New Rental Agreement /Notice of Lease Fee Changes = K0102A – Rico 

Leon Valley Storage - New Rental Agreement /Notice of Lease Fee Changes = G0207A – Rico

Leon Valley Storage - New Rental Agreement /Notice of Lease Fee Changes = K0725A – Rico 

Leon Valley Storage - New Rental Agreement /Notice of Lease Fee Changes = K0101A – Rico 

IRS letter to Bev Corp – Greg

TABC, BevCorp – Greg

TABC Check – BevCorp – Greg 

St. Brigid Convent – thanks for Ruhnke donation – Wallie 

1099K (Termnet - WGD CC processing) – Larry 

SSFCU, WGD ad decline letter – Henry Garcia

WGD Booklet ad, Sheriff Ortiz w/$175 check – Henry Garcia

Membership Application, Dan Eckert w/$5 check – Everett 

Gerlach Auction Letters (Rico):

Brittney Haby

Emily Blue

McKayla Balero (2)

McCall Balero

Courtney Stone

Paityn Stone

Matthew Gonzales

Andrew Muniz

Denise Wilson

Christy Wilson

Caleb Wilson

Austin Rocha

Ridge Fryar

Jamie Carpenter

Tanner Brieger

Kyle Brieger
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